
Review of the Commander’s Planning Guidance.  
 
The Operations Planning Group (OPG) begins Concept Development by first reviewing 
the CPG. Particular attention should be paid to the commander’s intent, mission essential 
tasks, factors and deductions, the operational design as well as any guidance with respect 
to opposing Course of Action (COAs), the development of own COAs, and the 
acceptance of risk. 


